
Diary Dates at a glance 

 Sunday, 6th February - 9am Holy 

Communion 

 Sunday, 13th February - 6.30pm 

Evensong 

 Monday, 14th February - 

Valentine’s Day 

 Sunday, 20th February - 9am 

Holy Communion 

 Tuesday, March 8th - Shrove 

Tuesday 

 Sunday, 3rd April - Mothering 

Sunday  

 Sunday, April 17th - Palm Sunday 

 Thursday, 21st April - Maundy 

Thursday 

 Friday, 22nd April - Good Friday 

 Saturday, 23rd April  - St 

George’s Day 

 Sunday, 24th April - Easter Day 
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NEWSLETTER 

Raising  Funds  for  a  Community  hall  in  the  village  of  St Mary in the Marsh 

Father Christmas  

 

Snow fell quickly on the day 

Father Christmas was due to 

visit St Mary’s, making travel 

difficult. 

Unfortunately, this meant that 

Father Christmas’s transport 

(he wasn’t using his customary 

sleigh and reindeer) was 

unable to  get through.  Many 

thanks to Martin and Philip 

Rogers for supplying the little 

red fergie tractor and a trailer 

upon which Father Christmas 

was able to complete his 

journey to the church. 

U p o n  a r r i v a l ,  F a t h e r 

Christmas was greeted by the 

thirty or so brave souls who 

had fought the elements and 

made it to the church.  They, 

in their turn, had been greeted 

upon arrival at church with a 

steaming cup of mulled wine to 

keep them warm. 

After a few photographs had 

been taken with Father 

Christmas, everyone went back 

into the church and Father 

Christmas gave out presents to  

the excited children (of all 

ages). 

Once the presents had been 

handed out and a few more 

photos were taken, Father 

Christmas departed, everyone 

tucked in to the refreshments 

and the raffle was drawn.   

Then people began to wend 

their way home. 

 

Samuel Cole receives his gift from Father 

Christmas 

Everyone gathers round Father Christmas in church 

Father Christmas is welcomed by the village 
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Around the Parish 

Birthdays 
 

Graham Rogers - 1st February 

June Penny - 2nd February 

David Russell - 6th February 

Brian Donnelly - 9th February 

Clare Rogers - 10th February 

Jay Gash - 11th February 

Susan Russell - 14th February 

Clarissa Law - 20th February 

Daniel Rogers - 23rd February (1st Birthday)  

Pam Boyd - 28th February 

Will Carr - 3rd March 

Marie Geear - 9th March 

Elaine Collick - 23rd March 
 

Anniversaries 
 

Graham & Gill Collard - 1st March 

Lyn & Paul Train - 27th March 
   

Wade Close 
 

Wade Close residents are reminded that 

the next waste water payment is due on 1st 

March.  
 

Newsletter Subscriptions 
 

A reminder to those who haven’t yet paid.  

The annual subscription of £5 for the 

newsletter for 2011 is now due for 

recipients who do not live in the parish of St 

Mary in the Marsh.  Please send a cheque 

for £5 made payable to St Mary in the 

Marsh Project Fund to the editor (see back 

page). 
 

Residents of the parish of St Mary in the 

Marsh will continue to receive the 

newsletter free of charge.  
 

Household help? 
 

A friend recently hired an Eastern European 

cleaner.  It took her 5 hours to hoover the 

house.  Apparently, she was a Slovak!  
 

Be Seen 

A reminder to all cyclists 

 

Dear Ed, 
 

Having arrived at the scene of a recent traffic 

accident, may I please remind everyone to  

ensure that their bicycles are checked regularly 

and the lights are working.   

Spring may be on its way but not before we 

endure a few more weeks of dull days and 

poor visibility.  Cyclists and pedestrians have a 

responsibility to make sure they are visible to 

motorists.  Wear light colours and/or 

reflective bands or clothing.  Always have your 

lights switched on on your bicycle - a reflector 

is not sufficient!  Pedestrians carry a torch.  

Lets all keep safe this winter! 
Name and address supplied. 

  

Church Services 
 

February Services 
 

Sunday, 6th February - 9am Holy Communion 

Sunday, 13th February - 6.30pm Evensong 

Sunday, 20th February - 9am Holy Communion 
 

March 2011 Services 
 

Sunday, 6th March - 9am Holy Communion 

Sunday, 13th March - 6.30pm Evensong  

Sunday, 20th March - 9am Holy Communion 

 

Mothering Sunday 
 

Mothering Sunday falls on Sunday, 3rd April this 

year and to mark this special day there will be a 

family service at 10.30am.  

 
Item from a parish magazine: 
 

“The new automatic couplings fitted to 

the organ will enable Mr Hayward to 

change his combinations without moving 

his feet.” 



Page 3 St Mary in the Marsh Project Fund Newsletter - February 2011 

July 8 - The Silk Street Hot 5 Dixieland 

jazz band.  The St Mary’s Proms are thrilled 

to bring one of London’s finest professional 

Dixieland jazz bands to the Proms season.  

You won’t just be foot-tapping, you’ll be 

dancing in the aisles! For a preview visit 

www.silkstreethotseven.co.uk/videos/  
 

July 22 - Shepway Singers.  The choral 

concert for the 2011 season is provided by the  

acclaimed Shepway Singers, under the 

directorship of Berkeley Hill whose varied 

programme will include Jacob Handl’s Pater 

Noster; JS Bach’s Jesu Joy of Man’s Desiring; 

Edward Elgar’s Lux Aeterna (a choral setting of 

Nimrod); Harold Arlen’s Over the Rainbow 

and much more. 
 

August 5 - “Last Night of the Proms” 

with Cavalleria Rustica.  The Proms 

organisers are excited to welcome from the 

worlds of West End musical theatre and 

international opera the opera-cabaret duo 

Cavalleria Rustica for a rousing “last night” 

concert.  Andrew and Richard will open the 

evening with a selection of well-known 

numbers from the shows.  After the interval it 

will be time to get your flags out and wave 

along to Sir Henry Wood’s Fantasy on British 

Seas Songs, Jerusalem, Land of Hope & Glory 

and Rule Britannia! to name just a few of the 

patriotic numbers you can expect. See 

www.cavalleriarustica.co.uk 
 

Tickets for 2011 have been held at 2009 

prices: £10 each or a season ticket to all five 

concerts is £40.  No concessions.  All tickets 

include interval wine and refreshment.    

Concerts begin at 8pm.   
 

Tickets may be obtained by contacting the St 

Mary’s Proms Box Office on 01797 

362097 or 07814 292027.  You may also 

email stmarys.proms@tesco.net 

Church News 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Mary’s Summer Proms Concerts 

2011 Season 
 

The third season of the annual St Mary’s 

Summer Prom Concerts gets underway on 

Friday, June 10.  This year’s season brings a 

variety of musical styles and four of the acts 

are completely new to the Summer Proms  

which are: 
 

June 10 - “An evening with Damien and 

Carla”.  A mixture of jazz, songs from the 

shows, light rock and pop from this talented 

and popular professional duo who’s credits 

include West End productions (Chicago) and 

musical director of the Key Theatre, 

Peterborough.  Last year’s concert goers may 

remember “Damo the Paino Man”, Tenterden 

Singers very popular accompanist!  This year, 

we are delighted that Damien, with Carla, is 

opening the season for us.    
 

June 24 - Organ recital by Dean 

Hayward.  The accomplished and popular  

organist and musical director of The 

Haywardians choir returns in 2011 to give a 

second recital on St Mary’s wonderful F.H. 

Browne organ.  Dean’s recital will include  

popular pieces such as JS Bach’s toccata and 

fugue in D minor; Air on a G string; 

Buxtehude’s prelude and fugue in D major; Sir 

Edward Elgar’s Chanson de Matin; Sir William 

Walton’s Crown Imperial: and many more.  

St Mary’s in the snow 2010 
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Please help support your new village 

hall’s campaign to raise funds: 

“Buy a Brick”“Buy a Brick”  
  

£1£1  a bricka brick  

£10£10  a hoda hod  

£50£50  for five hodsfor five hods  

£150£150  a half palleta half pallet  

£300£300  a palleta pallet  
  

Buy a brick as a gift, in memory of a loved one or simply to 

support the new village hall 
 

The names of all subscribers will be entered in a book to be kept in the foyer 

of the new hall  
 

Business subscribers will be able to place an advert in the book; the larger 

the subscription, the larger the advert 

—-——-———--——–—————–——-——————————————————- 
I would like to subscribe to the ―buy a brick‖ campaign for St Mary in the Marsh new 

village hall by donating the equivalent of:  

 Brick         Hod         Five Hods         Half Pallet         Pallet 

(Please enter the number of bricks, hods or pallets in the relevant box) 
 

I enclose a cheque for £………… made payable to ―St Mary in the Marsh Project Fund‖. 
 

Forenames:………………………………   Surname:……………………………………………     
 

Address:......................................................................................................... 
 

.......................................................... Post Code: ......................................... 
 

Gift Aid Declaration 

(√) Please treat this donation as a Gift Aid donation.  I confirm that the Income/Capital Gains tax I 

pay in this tax year will be equal to the tax reclaimed on this donation.  
 
 

Signature:........................................ Date: ................................................ 
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The St Mary in the Marsh Project Fund 

proudly presents: 
 

A 

4S (DNQFD½R %@X  

Supper Revue 
 

on 

Saturday, 23rd April 2011 
at 

7.30pm 
in 

4S .@QX½R #@X 7HKK@FD )@KK 
 

*fish and chip supper*  

*fun mini-quiz*  

*revue-style entertainment of songs and sketches* 

 
A fun night out with great food and great 

DMSDQS@HMLDMSq $NLD @MC BDKDAQ@SD &MFK@MC½R C@Xu  

wave your flag of St George, sing along to all your 

old favourites and laugh at the antics of the revue 

artistes! A great night out for all the family. 

 

Tickets £10 each.  To book, phone 01797 362097   

Bring your own Drink! 
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The Project Fund Trustees are:  

Chairman:  Helen Carr.  1 Wade Close, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 361154  

Vice-chairman:  Chris Carr.  6 Rectory Road, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 364513  

Secretary:  Andrew Sinden.  Fenny Bridges, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 362097 

Trustee:  Graham Collard.  37 Oakham Drive, Lydd.  01797 322171 

Trustee:  Gill Collard.  37 Oakham Drive, Lydd.  01797 322171 

Trustee:  Martin Rogers.  13 Rectory Road, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 366039 

Trustee:  Pauline Rogers.  13 Rectory Road, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 366039 

Anyone wishing to submit an item for the next issue of the newsletter should do so by March 19th 2011. 
 

Please submit your copy, in writing, to:  Andrew Sinden, Secretary, St Mary in the Marsh Project Fund, Fenny 

Bridges, St Mary in the Marsh, Romney Marsh, Kent. TN29 0DE.   

Tel:  01797 362097   or   E-mail:  project.fund@tesco.net  

Items for the newsletter 
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The Importance  of Walking   

 

Walking can add minutes to your life.  This enables you, at 85 years of age, 

to spend an additional 5 months in a nursing home at £1,500 per month.   
 

I like long walks, especially when they are taken by people who annoy me.   
 

My grandfather started walking five miles a day when he was 60.  He’s 97 

years old now and we don't know where he is.  

 

I joined a health club last year and spent about 400 quid.  I haven't lost a pound 

yet; apparently you have to go there. 

 

Every time I hear the dirty word 'exercise', I wash my mouth out with 

chocolate.  

 

If you are going to try cross-country skiing, start with a small country.   
 

Every time I start thinking too much about how I look, I just find a Happy Hour 

and by the time I leave, I look just fine.  

 

We all get heavier as we get older, because there's a lot more information in our 

heads.  That's my story and I'm sticking to it.     

 


